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EDITORôS MESSAGE 

 

Welcome all to the latest Ecolodges Indonesia Newsletter ï our 27th edition.  

In late March, the company held its tenth Annual General Meeting, in Bali at 

Udayana Kingfisher Lodge. All members of the Board of Directors attended, 

together with a number of shareholders. Discussions and reporting centred 

on lodge operations, marketing, the companyôs eco-standards system, and 

governance. It is heartening to hear that following a period of uncertainty, the 

future of Ecolodges Indonesia looks bright. 

The loyal staff of Ecolodges Indonesia is undoubtedly the companyôs main asset. Accordingly, it is 

pleasing that this loyalty is rewarded, and seven staff were recently presented with their 10-year 

loyalty shareholding. Chairman, Alan Wilson, presented the certificates during a tour of lodges by 

senior management in early April.   

Ecolodges Indonesiaôs commitment to sustainability principles is a major plank in its charter, and 

conversion to solar energy at the lodges is a significant component of sustainability. A solar energy 

system has now been operating successfully at Rimba Orangutan Ecolodge for nearly two years, 

and the system at Kelimutu Crater Ecolodge has recently been upgraded to provide for remote 

interrogation. In time, the companyôs reliance on fossil fuels for power will be devolved as other 

lodges are converted to, and new lodges will incorporate, solar energy systems. 

Enjoy the Newsletter and thank you for your support. 

Richard Hagley 

Newsletter Editor. 

 

 

 

May- June 2017, Newsletter No.27 

    
 In this newsletter:  

¶ Editorôs message                                                                                  

¶ New Developments  

¶ Staff Loyalty 

¶ Conservation and 

community 

development 

¶ Cricket 

¶ New Investors 

¶ Titch Tours 

¶ Ecolodges Indonesia 

Board and Investorsô 

AGM 

¶ Contacts 

 



 2 

NEW DEVELOPMENTS  

As a commitment to its sustainability principles, Ecolodges Indonesia is continuing to install solar 
power facilities into its lodges. This is a commitment to reduce dependency on fossil fuels, either 
through connection to the local electricity grid, or from fuel-hungry diesel generators.  

Recently, the solar energy system at Kelimutu Crater Ecolodge was upgraded by installing a 
computer monitoring system which allows remote interrogation of the energy system. This work was 
undertaken by Solar Power Indonesia, who utilized an Australian-made inverter supplied by 
Melbourne firm, Selectronics.  

Similarly, at Rimba Orangutan Ecolodge, the solar energy system installed nearly two years 
ago is operating beyond expectation. The lodgeôs reliance on diesel-fuelled generators is now at a 
minimum. The system utilizes batteries to store energy to ensure power is available during the night 
and extended cloudy days. These industrial-size batteries were supplied by SES, a United Kingdom 
company, who are thrilled to be involved in Rimbaôs solar energy system and the broader protection 
of Borneoôs orangutans. Chief Executive Officer of SES Group, Heston Harper, calls the project ñan 
excellent example of where our cutting-edge green technologies can be found to be making 
paradigm shifts in the lifestyles of rural communities, by offering new means to conservation 
organizations and their projectsò. For more on SESôs commitment to ecotourism and wildlife 
conservation, visit: http://www.secbattery.com/solar_powered_ecotourism_/ 

STAFF LOYALTY PRESENTATIONS 

During April, seven staff of Ecolodges Indonesia were presented with share certificates as part of 

the companyôs loyalty campaign. This brings the number of Indonesian shareholders to 31, of 

which 24 are long-term employees of the company. As a show of support to Ecolodges Indonesia, 

some employees are also investing their own money by purchasing new shares. This is particularly 

reassuring, as it shows a commitment by staff in the company and its associated values and goals.  

Share certificates were presented to staff by senior management during a regular tour of lodges. 

Recent recipients were: 

From Rimba Orangutan Ecolodge 

¶ Abdul Hakim, fondly known as Ucok, the companyôs senior guide; and 

¶ Bapak Suhadi, senior boat captain. 

 

From Satwa Sumatra Elephant Ecolodge 

¶ Ibu Rosmawati, restaurant and kitchen; 

¶ Bapak Sapari, gardens and lodge amenities; 

¶ Bapak Hariyono, the companyôs renown bird guide; 

¶ Bapak Gimin, head of security; and  

¶ Bapak Suradi, housekeeping services. 

Congratulations to all these loyal staff for their service and commitment to the company.   

CRICKET 

As a follow-on from Februaryôs newsletter item on the Indonesian National Cricket teamôs 

participation in the ICC World Cricket League Qualifier ï East Asia-Pacific played in Bendigo, 

Victoria, Australia, the team performed admirably, finishing in fifth position. Indonesia had a notable 

win over Japan whom they had not beaten in several years. The tournament was won by Vanuatu, 

who qualify for the 2018 ICC World Cricket League Division Five competition.  

http://www.secbattery.com/solar_powered_ecotourism_/
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CONSERVATION AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

In early April, the northern New South Wales town of Byron Bay celebrated Harmony Day to 

showcase the cultural diversity and 

neighbourhood connections of the region. 

Attending the celebrations were the Republic of 

Indonesia Consul General - Sydney, Yayan 

Ganda Hayat Mulyana and his wife. Bapak 

Mulyana was responsible for organising 

performances from a number of Indonesian 

artists, including 

the world 

premiere of 

Bedoyo Pager 

Bumi, 

performed by 

the renowned Yogyakarta 

dance troupe. 

Members of the Ecolodges 

Indonesia newsletter team had 

the opportunity to meet with 

the Consul General and 

speak to him about the 

work of Ecolodges 

Indonesia in supporting 

local communities and 

promoting the natural 

heritage of Indonesia. 

Bapak Mulyana expressed considerable interest, especially in 

the eco-accreditation system of the lodges, and indicated a 

desire to visit one of the lodges should his busy work schedule 

permit.  

 

 

 

NEW INVESTORS and NEW INVESTMENT  

After 20 years of nurturing and growing Ecolodges Indonesia, we know that the empowerment of 

communities around national parks with sustainable jobs through ecotourism is a powerful 

conservation tool. 

Using the simple economic model of no debt and only employing local people, the company has 

developed five eco-lodges in five distinct eco-systems adjacent to national parks across the 

Indonesian archipelago. These eco-systems protect many endangered and endemic species of 

animals and plants. 

 

Richard Hagley, David Krippner, Consul General 
Yayan GH Mulyana 
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The Board is advanced in exploring new ways to securely handle investments in the company 
from outside of Indonesia via a new legal entity based in Australia. 

This will greatly assist in accommodating new investors who have expressed interest in being part of 

Ecolodges Indonesia. All funds invested can be guaranteed to go towards development of eco-

lodges following the same model. This process has commenced with the development of a new 

lodge on the edge of the MBeliling Bird sanctuary in Manggerai, Flores. This will be a specialist bird 

lodge to assist in our developing birding section. 

If you are interested in investing in Ecolodges Indonesia, please contact Alan Wilson on email 

alanwilson21@hotmail.com for further information. 

Alan Wilson, Chairman of the Board of Directors, Ecolodges Indonesia, BVMS, Dip Biol, PhD, 

Doctorate Honoris Causa (University of Edinburgh, Scotland). 

 

TITCH TOURS 

Titch Tours, based in Cape Town, South Africa, was pioneered and developed by Yvette and Michael 

Johnson. In 1994, their 

daughter Mandi joined 

her parents as the 

company grew and 

diversified. Since then, 

they have undertaken 

and escorted many 

successful tours in 

Africa, Asia, Europe and 

other parts of the world, 

exploring many exotic 

destinations. 

 

During May, it was with great pleasure that Ecolodges Indonesia welcomed 

Titch Toursô first visit to Indonesia. Michael Johnson led a group of 18 south 

and east Africans to four of the 

eco-lodges in Bali, Flores and 

Kalimantan (Borneo) over 13 

days. Meryl and Alan Wilson, 

founders of Ecolodges 

Indonesia, joined and hosted the 

Titch group. It was somewhat of 

a school reunion for Alan and 

Michael who had both attended 

the same primary school in 

Nairobi, Kenya many years, or 

rather decades, ago!  

 

One of the evenings on the tour at the Kelimutu Crater Lakes Ecolodge included songs and dances 

performed by the staff of the lodge and local Moni villagers.  

This wonderful evening combined songs of the history of Kelimutu performed by our women staff, 

Ecolodge group at the dock of the Rimba Orang-utan Ecolodge 

 

M.Johnson wearing a 
Manggerai hat at the Bajo 
Komodo Eco Lodge 

Ucok Hakim, Linda Johnson, Aries, Ibu Hamdah, Meryl 
Wilson & Michael Johnson at the Rimba 

 

Juni leading the group with the 
South African flag at Surabaya 
airport 

 

mailto:alanwilson21@hotmail.com
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dances, including the ñstick danceò, music by a locally-made violin- like instrument (Gembal), and a 

rousing finale when all South Africans joined the villagers and staff in a festival of dance, unifying the 

entire diverse group.  

The tour was a resounding success and Titch Tours hope to return to Indonesia in 2018 and in future 

years, thereby cementing a partnership of the two companies into the future. 

 

ECOLODGES INDONESIA BOARD AND INVESTORSô AGM 

A very successful AGM was held at the Udayana Kingfisher Ecolodge, Bali on 24-26 March 2017. 
The meeting was attended by over 20 shareholders including all members of the Board of Directors. 
There were reports from senior management on company operations and accounts, followed by 
special topics for discussion. These included: 

¶ a presentation by Meryl Wilson on plans and development of the Flores Mountain and Bird 
Ecolodge, MBeliling; 

¶ a visit to Australian tourist areas in Queensland by Sylvester Wanggel (in charge of all company 
operations in Flores); 

¶ a detailed study by a German student from the Arctic University of Norway on operations in the 
Satwa and Rimba lodges; and  

¶ discussion about our Eco-Standards system and how to apply it to other hotels. 

Follow-up meetings occurred during the weekend on how to legalise our shares to all shareholders. 
Key inputs here came from John Ahern, formerly of Flight Centre, who was specially invited to cover 
marketing, and possible use of a Trust in Australia to guarantee our foreign shareholders.  

The main practical outcomes from the AGM were: 

¶ in 2016, the company renewed its positive growth especially at the Rimba Orangutan Ecolodge 
after the devastating fires in 2015 and at the Kelimutu Crater Lakes Ecolodge which showed over 
30% growth; 

¶ all governance KPIs have now been achieved such as correct payment of tax electronically to the 
GOI, appointment of an external auditor and tax consultant registered with the GOI, obtaining all 
correct licences, finalisation of all legal documents in every lodge and the necessary signing that 
all assets of the company that belong to the shareholders;  

¶ a detailed study on ELI's online marketing and operations on Satwa and Rimba lodges by Lili 
Gieger,  a student of ELI Board member, Steve Noakes', from his role as a Visiting Professor at 
UiT the Arctic University of Norway. Many improvements were suggested; and  

¶ a number of new tours were discussed, with the special development of bird tours being 
foremost. 

There is a general feeling of optimism in 
Ecolodges Indonesia and we now plan for 
further growth, not only in lodges and partner 
lodges, but also in investors, as we need 
capital to expand. We now know our model 
of conservation, sustainable local jobs and 
eco-tourism works, as local communities 
become aware of their connection with the 
national parks and environment, and their 
consequent employment. 

 

  



 6 

 

Instagram Account 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ecosafari & Ecolodgesindonesia on Facebook 

 
We hope that you have enjoyed reading Ecolodges Indonesia's latest newsletter. We trust that you appreciate 
and support Ecolodges Indonesiaôs continued commitment to wildlife conservation and our support for the 
local communities. 

From the newsletter team: 

Editor: Richard Hagley  

Copy Editors: Ross Krippner, Karen Hagley 

Design & Layout: Jocelyne Pegoretti  

 

Byron Bay, Australia. 

 

Contact details:  
 
HEAD OFFICE  
Address: Jalan Kebudayaan II/1, Sesetan, Denpasar, Bali 
Tel 62 361 4719383 
Call Centre 62 81 23995212 
 

reservation@ecolodgesindonesia.com 

www.ecolodgesindonesia.com 

www.ecosafariindonesia.com 

 

 

 

 

Our Instagram account is 
@ecolodgesindonesia. On this account we 

post photos and information about the lodges, 
and our guests have the opportunity to have 
their photos featured on the page ï simply tag 
your photos with the hashtag 
#ecolodgesindonesia 

 

 

. 

     ENJOY. SUPPORT. PROTECT. 

 

mailto:reservation@ecolodgesindonesia.com
http://www.ecolodgesindonesia.com/
http://www.ecosafariindonesia.com/

